
Testimony of Heather Chappell  
Support SB 90 

Government Oversight and Reform 
February 16, 2021 

 
Chairman Wiggam, Vice Chair John, Ranking Member Kelly and honorable members of the State 
and Local Government Committee: 
 

I would like to take this time to ask you to vote yes on HB90 and please add an 
emergency clause. I could bore you with more stories and statistics about how this has affected 
my life and that of my children, people in nursing homes, children with bad home lives, 
recovered addicts, those with depression problems, even our pets, our military, first 
responders, our schools and so many more.  At this point as many others will tell you, we are 
tired. The tyranny has to stop and there is no reason that the voice of the people is not being 
heard in America. I absolutely do not think that this bill is perfect, as some of it scares me to 
death. Later down the road, with voting fraud, the closed minds and constant censoring 
accepted by some current legislators, I am not sure how it will end, but that is another fight for 
later. NOW, Ohio needs something. NOW. And if it has to be this imperfect bill then so be it. A 
single man should NEVER decide the fate of all of the people in his state, we are not in a 
dictatorship, or are we? Let me share the definition with you and you can decide for 
yourselves… 
 

Dictatorship, form of government in which one person or a small 
group possesses absolute power without 
effective constitutional limitations. 
 
 

Thank you for allowing me to write testimony on HB90 and again, I ask for the voice of 
the people, you vote yes on HB90 and add an emergency clause so that it is effective 
immediately. 

 
 
 

 

https://www.merriam-webster.com/dictionary/constitutional

